BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

           Tuesday October 26, 2010
             Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David S. Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Appointments: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint an employment extension of Diane Folan through December 15, 2010, for up to 15 hours per week Seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Alan Hezekiah as the Local Inspector from November 8, 2010 through June 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint John Jennings as Building Inspector effective November 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011, pending pre-employment physical and CORI, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Thomas St. Pierre as Building Inspector effective November 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Robert Clifford, 37 Shepard Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to the Logan Airport Advisory Board seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Discussion:
· Dr. Larry Block, Chairman to the Board of Health, presented a plan to the Board on a Waste Reduction Plan. After a lengthily discussion the Board decided that at this time due to fee’s that the residents would occur it was not something they would support at this time. The Board suggested that the Board of Heath look at the plan and come back with some changes that include no increase in fee’s to the residents. 

· The Traffic Study updated the Board and recommended changes to the following locations, Martin’s Way and Ellis Road restrictions. (See votes of the board.)
· Gino Cresta, DPW Director updated the Board on the Safe Routes to School Program. (See votes of the board).
Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to accept the recommendation of the Traffic Study to place “Resident permit parking 6am to 10am restriction on Ellis Road from Paradise Road to the Clarke School and on Norfolk Avenue from the Clarke School to Paradise Road school, each on the school side of the street seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted 3-0 in favor on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve the following restriction on Martin’s Way, parking allowed on east side, no parking on west side, recreation sticker required seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. Selectman Sullivan opposed the motion. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to accept the Safe Routes to School program seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve meeting minutes from September 28, 2010, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an Entertainment License for Gourmet Gardens, 430 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass  with the following , no more than five musicians ,  all entertainment to close one hour prior closing time, cable TV, music  piped in, dancing, fashion shows or culture shows, piano and or guitar, seconded by Selectman  Van Dam.
Resident’s Comment’s:
Resident Harvey Newcomb, voiced his strong opposition to any changes recommended by the Traffic Committee pertaining to changes at Martin’s Way. 
Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on the results of the Assessment Center’s recommendation for the Fire Chief position and will give a recommendation to the Board at a scheduled meeting in November. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam spoke on streetlights that are not working on Humphrey Street and suggested that National Grid come to a future meeting and update the Board.
Selectman Malagrifa reminded residents of the metal drive that will be held on October 30, 2010, with proceeds going to help fund the Jackson Park. Selectman Malagrifa spoke of Andrea Diamant who is starting to organizing businesses in Town to work today on ideas such as inter business referrals, business brochure, discount card and community activities. 
Selectman Strauss encouraged everyone to go out and vote on November 2, 2010,  for the candidate of their choice. 

Selectman Sullivan reminded residents that all prams, sailboats, kayaks, inflatable’s need to be off the beach by October 31, 2010. Selectman Sullivan spoke on the Rotary fundraiser which will be held at the Red Rock Bistro and she will be one of the celebrity bartenders. Selectman Sullivan congratulated Gino Cresta, DPW Director for a letter received by the Town from the Department of Revenue for his knowledge of municipal finances and their procedures. 
Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to adjourn the meeting at 10:15P.M seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 
Administrative Assistant 

